MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

OCTOBER 24, 2012
The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:



              

Terry Bell, President, R-Salem Township      

John Danko, R-Knox Township
Scott Fabian, Vice-President, R-Steubenville

Larry Zelek, R-Mt. Pleasant Township
     Township                                



Charles Henry, R-Ross Township
Brandon Andresen, R-Jefferson County


Ken Stanley, R-Saline Township 
John Hartline, R-Jefferson County      


Dan Cermak, R-Smithfield Township
Michael Paprocki, R-Jefferson County


Bill Stewart, R-Springfield Township
Teresa DiCarlantonio, R-Steubenville


Frank Litva, R-Warren Township    
Jim Horton, R-Adena                     


Dr. Brian Wilson, R-Wayne Township 
Mayor Scott Rowan, R-Bergholz         


   
Rich Brownlee, R-Bloomingdale



GUESTS          
Russell Crowe, R-Irondale        

 

David Hartman,  Hammontree and Associates
John R. Fabian, Mingo Junction    


Ben Kenny, Ohio RCAP
Mayor Charles Banannio, R-Mt. Pleasant     
Denny Taylor, R-New Alexandria        



Mayor Tammy Morelli, R-Rayland              

STAFF                            
Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond     


Domenick Mucci, Director           
Jon Sperry, R-Stratton       




Richard Fender, Planner
Matt Parise, R-Wintersville

            

Betty Lou Tarr, Administrative Assistant
Louis Vandeborne, R-Cross Creek Township  


Mark Clark, R-Island Creek Township        


OPENING OF MEETING:
President Bell opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
ROLL CALL:
Vice-President Fabian called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 

MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 26, 2012 MEETING








A motion was made by Mr. Henry to accept the minutes of the September 26, 2012 meeting; seconded by Mr. Sperry; motion passed unanimously. 

DIRECTOR’S REPORT


Attorney General – Moving Ohio Forward Grant (Demolition) – We continue to move forward with the 28 homes for demolition.  The County Health Department has already filed a nuisance complaint for their investigation and notices were sent out.  After that required time period a title search needs to be done, then an asbestos survey, a specification for a bid document, advertising and a certified notice to owners, posting the home for demolition.  Following this we will advertise for bids and then hold a pre demolition meeting and then proceed with the demolition.  We are hoping all this work can be done over the winter months and in the first quarter of 2013 the house can be taken down.
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The Ohio Neighborhood Stabilization – We held a pre-demolition meeting on October 19th.  All eleven homes are under contract and the last removal must be down by December 15th.

USEPA Grant – We continue to move forward with this grant and it is almost completed.
We are interested in applying for another USEPA grant ($400,000.00).  The Consultant and Planner are working on this. 
 We have completed a Phase II with the Clean Ohio Funds for the Kaul Clay property in Toronto ($299,571.00). Rich will give more details on this under his report.  With the recent announcement and visit by our Governor about the Yorkville plant, we were approached on behalf of the county to place an application for a million dollars on the clean up under the Clean Ohio Funds.  It has been agreed that Regional Planning will administer this on behalf of the county.

Water and Sewer (Pottery Addition and Adena) The Pottery Addition project is somewhat complete.  They have used the $500,000.00 portion of the construction monies.  Since we were awarded $100,000.00 for LMI, and so far we have used $25,215.40, the state is allowing us to extend this to anyone who is eligible before we have to return the remaining funds to the State.

We will be administrating the CDBG funding for the Adena’s Sanitary Sewer project.  The application has been submitted and approved.  We are in the process of conducting the environmental review for this project and Betty Lou will also be assisting in the draw downs and payments.  The project has not yet started.

Land Use Plan – Tonight Ben Kenny will give everyone an update on the Land Use Plan.  Tomorrow at 1:30 p.m. there will be a Land Use meeting here in this room, everyone is welcome to attend.

2012 CDBG – The grant was approved.  This grant is for $227,000.00 and once again the state is asking us to use $25,928.00 of the RLF monies.  Total of the grant would be $252,928.00.  Our targeted areas are: Adena, Rayland and Richmond and each should receive $46,000.00.  They have submitted the projects.  Once again we will have Fair Housing at $6,000.00 and home repairs about $74,951.00.  The Director and Betty Lou will be attending a CDBG conference at Salt Fork on November 7, 8, and 9th.
We have received some news on how the State plans on changing on how we administrate our CDBG Formula grant.  We will learn more on this subject at the conference.

CIC and Partner in Progress Meeting – On Tuesday, October 16th Regional Planning hosted a successful meeting.  It gave RPC an opportunity to talk about our services. 

New Brochure and 2013 Calendar – The Director reminded everyone there were new brochures and calendars available for everyone to take.  

PLANNERS REPORT

The Planner reported as far as the USEPA Grant the asbestos survey on the former Steubenville RG Steel property is completed and we have received the final report which is being reviewed.

Under the USEPA coalition grant application, Larry Smith of GT Environmental and the Planner continue to work on a new $400,000 USEPA coalition assessment grant due on November 19th.  Specifically, the Planner is currently working on getting the letters of support and the needed data.


As far as the Clean Ohio Grant the Kaul Clay Phase II environmental study has been completed and is about $69,000 under budget.


Ben Kenny of RCAP will be giving an update on the current progress of the Land Use Plan.  Just as a reminder we are still working on getting more land use surveys so if you have not done a survey, please do one.  By doing a survey you will be entered into a drawing to win one or two $25.00 gas cards.  The drawing will be held on November 1st.
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FINANCIAL REPORT


Betty Lou reported in the Regional Planning account we have received $186,495.31 as of the end of September and the current disbursements were $121,126.93 which left a current balance of $65,368.38.  She told the Commission the financial reports which include all the accounts the Planning Commission is administrating were available on the table for anyone who was interested.

President Bell then introduced Mr. Ben Kenny who works for RCAP and has been hired to work on our Land Use Plan.  Mr. Kenny explained he wanted to stop in and meet and greet everyone and give them a brief update of what has been happening with the Land Use Plan.  Again, he told everyone to please make sure they have filled out a land use survey.  He said the deadline for completing the Plan is August of 2013.  They will be starting to put out individual chapters on it.  So far he has been doing the input stage of the Plan.  He has had about 30 meetings with people around the county listening to their input.  There is a core group of about 3 people which are considered the sounding board so Mr. Kenny can bring things back here and make sure they are real and make sure it applies to Jefferson County.  We put them through the usual things you do with plans, talking about the strengths, weaknesses of the county, opportunities, threats and things like that.  In addition to all this, Director Mucci had put together input meetings which we held last spring in the south end, north end, and middle of the county trying to give everyone an opportunity to give their input.  The Planner has volunteered to help with the GIS and mapping work on the Plan as well.  Mr. Kenny has already written the demographics, a lot of statistic information about industry, etc.  What we hope to end up with is a document that is useful several ways.  First, in the State of Ohio, a Comprehensive Plan doesn’t have any force of law or anything, we are not telling anybody what to do, it is just a series of recommendations about strategies.  The idea is to get everyone rowing in the same direction.  There will be a map where recommended growth areas will be identified.  There will be a lot of helpful information including the most recent census data.  A lot of maps showing where natural features are around the county and things like that as well.  Mr. Kenny closed by asking if there were any comments or questions concerning the plan.
NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be November 28, 2012 at 7:00 p.m.  on the second floor of the Towers.  
ADJOURNMENT


A motion was made by Mr. Parise to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Mr.Vandeborne; motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted,

Rick Trzaskoma, Secretary

As per Betty Lou Tarr

